
Access to the Queen Mary car park off Church Street will be closed for the duration of works. The Queen Mary 
bin collection will be temporarily located on Grose Street. Access the bin collection point by turning right onto 
Church Street from Carillon Avenue intersection and then take the first right onto Grose Street. 

There will be no street parking available in the closed area. Traffic controllers will be on site to help you navigate 
the space.Work hours will be from 7am to 5pm weekdays and 7am to 1pm on weekends. 

There may be some noise and dust from construction activities during this time. All noisy works will be completed 
in intervals of work and respite, and there will be noise and dust monitors installed to help minimise impacts 
where possible.

Works notice: Friday 12 July 2024
Church Street road closure and detour in place

RPARedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au | RPAredevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au | (02) 9978 5901

Stage 2 works on Church Steet are expected to commence on Friday 12 July for approximately 
three weeks following the completion of Stage 1 works. These works will require a complete 
road closure of Church Street between Grose Street and Fowler Lane.  

Temporary helicopter landing site
These works are part of the construction of the temporary helicopter landing site, which is expected to be 
completed in October 2024. Once complete, the temporary helicopter landing site will be in use for a period of 
approximately 24 months. Learn more in the Fact Sheet and FAQs on the project website. 

More information
The health, safety and well-being of staff, patients, neighbours and community are our highest 
priorities. For any queries relating to this work, please contact the RPA Hospital Redevelopment 
Team via email RPARedevelopment@health.nsw.gov.au or phone (02) 9978 5901.  
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Key impacts
•	 Full road closure on Church Street 

between Grose Street and Fowler Lane

•	 No access to Queen Mary car park off 
Church Street

•	 Queen Mary bin collection temporarily 
moved to Grose Street

•	 Loss of parking on small section of 
Church Street

•	 Possible intermittent noise and dust 

CHURCH ST

G
RO

SE
 S

T

HOSPITAL RD

LU
CA

S 
ST

CARILLON AVE

CHURCH ST ROAD CLOSURE

CONSTRUCTION ZONE

QUEEN MARY CAR PARK CLOSURE

QUEEN MARY BIN COLLECTION

LEGEND

ST
A

FF
 A

N
D

 
VI

SI
TO

R 
CA

R 
PA

RK

H

https://www.rparedevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au/getmedia/a2afad92-54c8-4dfe-984f-523d520a894a/230412_RPA_Fact-Sheet-Helipad-Relocation_A4_V12_1.pdf.aspx
https://www.rparedevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au/getmedia/802e8475-7b2c-498f-80f1-c407ce634bfe/230412_Helipad-Relocation-FAQs_A4_V12_2.pdf.aspx
https://www.rparedevelopment.health.nsw.gov.au/
mailto:HI-RPARedevelopment%40health.nsw.gov.au?subject=Construction%20activity

